BR 11/2015

IL/AV
2nd February 2015

For the urgent attention of Napo Branch Chairs and Secretaries 

Napo FCS Exec (for information)

NEC Members

Napo National Representatives

Napo Officers & Staff

SUPPORT FOR NAPO MEMBERS WITHIN THE NPS AND CRCs

Dear Colleague,
Background
The implementation of the Transforming Rehabilitation model and the operational chaos that has followed it has meant that Napo has had to review the means by which we can best provide assistance to our members working in the 21 Community Rehabilitation Companies and the National Probation Service.

I addition, and while we await more news as to how the new operating models within the CRC environment will impact on our members, we need to prepare for the new consultative arrangements with the unions that will be put into place. The challenges in terms of engaging with NPS divisional managers, CRC employers and owners, supporting local branch activists and building membership growth have been identified by the Napo Officers and Officials as key priorities.
In this context, Napo needs to send a strong message that notwithstanding the serious difficulties that TR has caused, we remain as ready as we have ever been to promote and protect the interests of all our members irrespective of which part of the service they are working in. It is also becoming clear that CRC CEOs and the new owners will want to build relationships with Napo and establish a consistent, efficient dialogue. So now is a good time to change the way that we have traditionally supported Napo Branches. We need to send strong signals to our CRC members that they are as equally important to us as their colleagues within the NPS, and we need to use the NNC negotiation machinery to support all of our members as we continue our efforts to defend your terms and conditions.

Revised arrangements for liaison with Napo Branches
The schematic below incorporates an understanding that these arrangements will be regularly reviewed by the Napo Officers and Officials at our monthly meetings which will include feedback on national and local negotiations, professional/policy issues; discussion about emerging Regional NPS and CRC trends; and the sharing of success/challenges regarding branch and membership development. 
As has always been the case, we would ask that you continue to encourage members, whether they work in the NPS or a CRC, to first establish contact with their Napo Branch who can then consider where the issue should best be referred to. These revisions of responsibility for some of the Napo Lead Officials working with the Napo Link Officers (who will become the first point of contact for NPS specific issues), will allow us to ensure greater team working, improve engagement with all of our members and hopefully make supporting NPS and CRC issues locally easier. It would also be useful for Branches to invite their Lead Official/Link Officer to the Branch Executive or members meetings as appropriate. 

Any general enquiries about this circular should be raised with your Lead National Official in the first instance who will consult with Chivalry Road as appropriate. 

Yours sincerely,

Ian Lawrence                             Chris Winters                Yvonne Pattison

General Secretary                     National Co-Chair         National Co-Chair
LEAD NATIONAL OFFICIALS AND LINK OFFICERS FOR PROBATION BRANCHES 
W.E.F. 02/02/2015 
 

	Napo Branch
	Lead National Official
	CRC Owner
	Napo Officer (*NPS specific issues)

	Northumbria
Cumbria & Lancashire
Essex
South Yorkshire
East Anglia
The Four Shires


	Ranjit Singh
	Sodexo
	 

Dave Adams
Keith Stokeld
Katie Lomas
Dave Adams
Katie Lomas
Katie Lomas



	 

Durham Tees Valley
 

 
	 

Ranjit Singh


	 

Arrc 
 


	 

Dave Adams




	Northern Ireland
(PBNI)*

	Ranjit Singh


	n/a 
	*Yvonne Pattison

	 

Kent Surrey Sussex
 
	 

Sarah Friday
	 

Seetec
	 

Katie Lomas

	 

Cheshire & Greater 
Manchester
Merseyside
West Yorkshire
East Coast

Hampshire & IoW
 
	 

Sarah Friday

Sarah Friday

Sarah Friday

Sarah Friday

Sarah Friday
	 

Purple Futures
	 

Keith Stokeld

Keith Stokeld

Dave Adams

Dave Adams

Dave Adams



	 

Greater London
Thames Valley
 
	 

Dean Rogers

Dean Rogers
	 

MTC Novo
	 

Yvonne Pattison

Dave Adams

	 

Wales
Western
South Southwestern
 
	 

Mike McClelland

Mike McClelland

Mike McClelland
	 

Working Links
	 

Chris Winters

Dave Adams 

Dave Adams

	 

Staffordshire 

& West Midlands

East Midlands
 
	 

Mike McClelland

Mike McClelland
	 

R.R.P.
	 

Chas Berry

Chas Berry

	 

Mercia
 
	 

Mike McClelland (working with Tania Bassett – for review Dec 2015)
 
	 

Eos
 
	 

Chas Berry


 

This memo advises you of important changes to the arrangements for providing assistance to Napo Probation Branches





It provides you with the names of the relevant Napo Officials and National Officer Links who will be the first point of contact for Napo Branches in respect of issues affecting members working either in the NPS or a CRC.














